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MONTGOMERY COLLEGE
Office of the President


 
February 5, 2014


 
MEMORANDUM
 
To:                   Montgomery College Colleagues
 
From:               Dr. DeRionne P. Pollard, President
 
Subject:           Governance Chairs’ Remuneration
 
At the conclusion of the first year of our new governance system last May, I announced
enhancements to the system. Four enhancements—shared office space, IT resources,
meeting-minutes support, and senior leader liaisons—took effect in the fall, and have been
working well. In addition, I announced the formation of a special ad hoc work group to
examine the governance council chair remuneration system.
 
Under the leadership of Stephen Cain, chief of staff/chief strategy officer, the group—which
included individuals who served as council chairs last year and governance task force co-
chairs—examined the activities of council chairs, demands on their time, and the cycle of
chair work. I am pleased to announce that I am accepting the recommendation of the work
group (please find the work group’s recommendations attached) to create standards for
evaluating council requests to have co-chairs. A council believing that its workload will
justify the need for co-chairs will seek endorsement from the College Council. Once I have
approved the co-chairs, each individual will be remunerated at the full chair rate. I appreciate
this recommendation and believe it addresses concerns expressed at the conclusion of the
first year of governance.
 
I thank the members of the work group for their time and service. I also thank all those who
serve on a governance council for their time, effort, and dedication to making a truly
participatory system in which members of the College community can work together to
realize our mission!
 
Attachment
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MONTGOMERY COLLEGE 
Governance Chair Remuneration Work Group 



 
January 17, 2014 



 
MEMORANDUM 
 
To: Dr. DeRionne P. Pollard, President 
 
From: Dr. Stephen D. Cain, Chief of Staff/Chief Strategy Officer,  
  On behalf of the Governance Chair Remuneration Work Group 
 
Subject: Recommendations for Changes in the Governance Chair Remuneration System 
 
 
Background 
 
Accepting a leadership role of a governance council is an important and valued expression of 
service to one’s colleagues and to the College. When the governance system was created in 
2012, a system of remuneration was included to recognize this service. 
 
Chair remuneration is determined by the following process (see the Governance Handbook, p. 
25): “All Council chairs will be compensated at a rate equal to the overload ESH rate for three 
credit hours for full-time faculty members with six or more years of experience, which is set 
forth in the College’s Agreement with the American Association of University Professors.” In its 
first year, student, staff, part-time faculty, and administrator chairs were remunerated $3,636; in 
the current academic year they receive $3,849. Full-time faculty are remunerated in the form of a 
3-ESH assignment. 
 
At the conclusion of the first year of the new governance system, you charged me with 
assembling a group to examine the remuneration system, to review its structure and the 
appropriateness of its amount. Specifically, the charges to the group were to: 
• examine and document the factors of council chair duties that should be considered in 



determining chair remuneration. 
• advise the president on the current level of remuneration—is it appropriate, too high, too 



low? 
 
Two groups of individuals were invited to serve on the special work group for this purpose—the 
individuals who had served as governance chairs in 2012–2013, and the three co-chairs of the 
Task Force on Governance. The invited chairs included: Gloria Bonilla, Joanne Carl, Diane 
Cockrell, David Ensign, Kim McGettigan, Nancy Nuell, Dr. Ed Palaszynski, Tammy Peery, Dr. 
Rodney Redmond, Jason Rivera, Gabriela Rodriguez, and Cathy Wilson. The task force co-
chairs were Amy Crowley, Jennifer Polm, and Dr. Brad Stewart. Most members of these groups 
participated in the process. In addition, governance coordinator Dr. Tacy Holliday attended the 
meetings as well. 
 











The work group met three times in the fall of 2013 and examined the activities of council chairs, 
the demands on their time, and the “rhythm” of chair activities during the 10-month period when 
governance operates, from mid-August to mid-May.  
 
Findings 
 
In general, governance chairs’ activities include at least the following: 
1. Prepare and submit deliverables 
2. Attend council meetings 
3. Communicate within council  
4. Communicate with other councils  
5. Communicate with constituents 
6. Communicate with college leadership 
7. Identify representation for various committees 
8. Attend training 
9. Other 
 
The pace of work varies from council to council and at different times during the years. 
Everyone agreed that the beginning (August–September) and end (April–May) of the academic 
year were the busiest times for chairs. 
 
The work group members estimated that, based on their personal experiences in the first year of 
the governance system, a very busy week for a council chair might approach 20 hours of time, 
while a “slow week” might be as little as an hour. The members agreed that it would be helpful 
to share such expectations with potential chairs as well as with supervisors of those chairs in 
order to maximize understanding and support of council chairs during their time of service. 
 
Recommendation 
 
After reflecting on this analysis, the work group arrived at the following consensus 
recommendation.  
 
The work group concluded that the workload intensity and volume of some councils can be 
significantly higher than other councils. Council chair tasks may vary based on 
circumstances that change from year to year, or from month to month. In such cases when 
the intensity and volume of chair duties is very high for any of the 12 constituent, campus, 
or functional councils, a particular council should, at the beginning of the academic year or 
the beginning of the spring semester, have the option to establish co-chairs, each of whom 
would be remunerated at the full chair rate. The establishment of co-chairs should be done 
through a process designed by the College Council. Specific requests for co-chairs should 
be reviewed and recommended by the College Council to the president for approval. 
Councils would need to request co-chairs for each academic year; the designation would 
not transfer automatically from one academic year to the next. 
 
Further, in any case where a council has established co-chairs in the current 2013–2014 
year, each co-chair should be granted remuneration for service at the full chair rate. 
 
 
cc: Members of the Work Group 










